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Reflections

By Judi Tobias

From the State Trails Symposium

s a representative of Region IIl NATRC, I attended the State
Trails Symposium Jun. 8-10 in Colorado Springs. I sat in on
some interesting seminars, including one on Trails Activism
and one on having trails without having to create them. The latter
seminar discussed having trails we already use designated by

government so that, if the area is developed, the trails will not be lost.

This includes the “informal trails” that is, the short cut through the
alley or the power line access we use to get from our house to the
trail we ride regularly.

In thinking about that concept and the idea of preserving the
trails, I think all of us need to consider that very seriously. No matter
where we live and ride our horses, our trails are being lost to
development. It is not only the trails used for competition, but the
local trails we use every day. It behooves all of us to become “Trails
Champions” for our own areas. No organization can do that for us.
We are the beneficiaries of those trails, we must be their guardians.

e can be cooperative
with other trail users.

The other idea I came away with from the meeting stemmed
from conversations I had with other trail users — bicyclists, hikers, etc.
They all said pretty much the same thing — horses are strange or
dangerous, or have such different requirements for trail use that it is
difficult to share the trails with them. That tells me that equestrians
haven't been doing a very good job in promoting trail use for horses
and convincing people that we can get along with other trail users.
So, what can we do?

We can be cooperative with other trail users. That can be as
simple as being pleasant to the bicyclist we meet on the trail, or
scattering our manure where we've parked instead of leaving a
smelly, unsightly pile for a hiker to step in. We can work with our
horses so that they are more trail-wise instead of blaming the other
trail users if our horse spooks at them.

We can recognize that horses do cause damage to trails and try
to mitigate that damage by not riding on a muddy trail where the
hooves will cause big divots. We can pack out our trash and not tie

our horses to trees and damage them. We can join volunteer groups
to do trail maintenance once in a while and build water bars to stop
erosion. We can stay on marked trails and not create a new path for
water to flow down. We can even get a group of friends together
and pick up trash on our favorite trail one morning,

Most important, we can let people know we want trails and
appreciate them. Among non-horsemen, there is a perception that all
horse people only ride in arenas and go to horse shows. We need to
change that perception. If you ride a trail that you particularly enjoy,

call or write the local government group (parks department or
whatever) that manages that trail and tell them so!! When trail

issues are discussed at your city or county
level, take time to go, or write a
letter expressing your
concern that horses be
allowed on those trails.
And when your horse
group has a trail ride or
does some trail cleanup,
send a press release to
your local newspaper —
even send photos if you
have them. Call the
local TV station and see
if they would cover a trail
event. Most media love horse
stories and photos. Each time
you do something like this,
you are helping to create the
idea that horses do belong on
trails and that horsemen want
trails and that we are willing to
work to have trails. The next
time you ride your favorite
trail, ask yourself if you are
willing to do some of these
things to preserve it for your
use.
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The Region Three Newsletter is published bi-
monthly and mailed to all current Region 3 mem-
bers. It is available by subscription to non-Region
3 members for $8 per year. Requests and payment
for subscriptions should be sent to Iris Mosgrove,
10590 Egerton Road, Colorado Springs, CO 80908.

Your contributions of articles and other infor-
mation are appreciated, but send them typed,
PLEASE! NATRC and the Region Three Newslet-
ter do not necessarily endorse or support opinions
expressed in letters, articles or advertisements. The
Region Three Newsletter welcomes letters to the
editor. Please include your name, address and
telephone number for verification. No unsigned
letters will be published. Region Three reserves the
right to edit or to refuse publishing a letter. Articles
may be re-used provided attribution is given.

The 1994 deadline/distribution dates are:
Jan./Feb. issue-copy deadline Jan. 15, distribution
Jan. 30; Mar./Apr. issue-copy deadline Mar. 15,
distribution Mar. 30; May/Jun. issue-copy dead-
line May. 15, distribution May 30; Jul./Aug. issue-
copy deadline Jul. 15, distribution Jul. 30; Sep./
Oct. issue-copy deadline Sep. 15, distribution Sep.
30; and Nov./Dec. issue-copy deadline Nov. 15,
distribution Nov. 30.

Display advertising rates: Full page (7'/2"
x 9 7/s"), $50; half-page (7 /2" x 4 "/16"), $30;
quarter-page (3 /4" x 4 /16"), $15; eighth-page
or business card (2 /2" x 3 /4" or 3%/4" x 2 7/16"),
$10. Ad rates are per issue and must be camera-
ready (including photos). If you would like an ad
designed and prepared for print, contact the editor
for more information. Pre-printed full-page flyers
ready for insertion are $35 per issue and must be
received 5 days in advance of distribution deadline.

Barn Sale advertising rates: Members: $5
perad, 5 lines maximum, additional lines are $1 per
line. Non-members: $6 per ad, 5 lines maximum,
additional lines are $1 per line.

Send all letters, ads, articles, photos, etc.
to: Lisa Sowell, 8150 West 111th Ave.,
Broomfield, CO 80021, (303) 465-3621.

1994 Region Il Board of Directors
Susan McKelvy President & At Large
Susie Witter Vice Pres. & At Large

Nancy Reinhardt Secretary & At Large
Janine Ancell D-5

Lois Arbour At Large

Karen Laden At Large

Neal McKinstry D-6

Ike Mosgrove D-2

Dee Overholt At large \
Lisa Sowell D-3

Kathryn Utke
Joyce Calhoun
Dean Schrader
Jill Talbot Hicks

Past President

Nat'l. board/R3 Treasurer
Nat'l. board

Nat'l. board

McKelvy’sMusings

By Susan McKelvy, Region 3 President

idsummer — Region III riders get a month-long break in competitions between El

Jinete and Top of the World. Thank heavens for the recent rains which revitalized

pastures and beat back the crispy conditions for the east slope of the Rockies.
Fires remain a problem in many parts of our region. Evacuation plans and emergency
preparedness is something to be considered for our equine companions. My hope is that
none of us has to cope with a disastrous fire or climatic condition involving our house-
holds or horses.

Trails are a priority for our sport and I urge you to read the report on the State Trails
symposium from Judi Tobias, Region III's trail representative.

Join Kathryn Utke’s trail working crew on Aug. 6 near Copper Mountain to do needed
trail maintenance on NATRC'’s segment of the Colorado Trail. Call Kathryn for details and
directions. She promises to give riders a real conditioning work out!

During the Willow Springs B Ride, which takes place wholly on USFS lands in South
Park, forest ranger Laurel Karren of the Pike National Forest office in Fairplay dropped by.
She announced implementation of a noxious weed-free program within ALL national
forests in Colorado, Utah, Montana, Nebraska, Wyoming and Idaho that will require
horsemen using trails and camping in those states feed only certified noxious weed-free
forage (pellets, hay, straw) to their mounts and pack horses. This program goes into effect
on Sept. 1, 1994. Contact USFS offices at the following numbers for more information.
Colorado - (303) 239-4142; Idaho - (208) 334-3521; Montana - (400) 444-2944; Nebraska -
(402) 471-2394; Utah - (801) 538-7183; and Wyoming (307) 777-6585.

Region IIT’s rides this year are enjoying many new riders. We welcome them,
especially the junior competitors. They are fresh, funny, revitalizing and winning respect
and awards. So keep your skills honed and your horse in top condition during August.
Get your ride entries in early for Top of the World and Golden Gate in September, and the
Chokecherry, David B. Thomas and Peaceful Valley B Ride (near Elbert, Colo.) being
worked up by Ed Boutte, in October.

“Never give up. For fifty years they said the borse was through. Now look
at bim — a status symbol.” — Fletcher Knebel

National Board Highlights

Weight limitations change:
Proposal at national board to change “rider
weight division” to “rider weight only” -
no tack. Lightweight: 0 -160 lbs., Heavy-
weight: 161+ Ibs. Or, just dropping the
minimum of Lightweight so, Lightweight
(with tack): 0-189 Ibs., Heavyweight (with
tack): 190+ Ibs.

Age limit for Junior riders: The
National Board is considering dropping
the age limit for Juniors to eight years of
age, with the possible restrictions of “must

ride with parent, legal guardian or
sponsor.” Novice Division only, and
possibly, B Rides only.

In another item from the National
Board, discussion was brought about to
allow “drenching” of electrolytes. Drench-
ing is considered to be forcefully adminis-
tering electrolytes into the horse’s mouth,
usually with a syringe.

What do the members of Region IIT
feel about these three items before the
board? LET US KNOW! — Jill Talbot Hicks

Remaining Rides in 1994

Date Ride/clinic Location Contact person

Sept. 3-4 Top of the World Foxton, CO Thom Harris (303) 838-5894
Sept 17-18 Golden Gate Central City, CO Jill Talbot Hicks (303) 494-2531
Oct. 1-2 Chokecherry Farmington, NM Bill Smith (505) 334-6275

Oct. 9 Peaceful Valley (B)* Elbert, CO Jim Porter (719) 749-2313
Oct. 15 David Thomas (B)* Farmington, NM Terri Roberts (505) 334-2001

* (B) = one-day ride
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your being such a special part of NATRC. Thank you for allowing me the privilege of being at

Dear Friends;

How as past NATRC National Secretary could I possibly thank each and every one of you
individually and as a Region as a whole for a most wonderful ten years of my life? Conse-
quently this note is sent to each of you via the regional newsletter with the hope of its being
more personalized rather than as a whole as in my national acknowledgment in Hoof Print
and for those who may not have seen that item. I would have much preferred to correspond
with each of you personally, with some of you I have, and still hope to do so with others at
some time in the near future, but since I can no longer use the excuse of lack of free time due
to being NATRC National Secretary and this letter being so long overdue I hope you will excuse
my temporary mode for bhandling the situation.

Knowing each of you, some personally, some as a voice on the telephone and some only
as a name on paper, but all equally meaningful, made my tenure as NATRC National
Secretary a wonderfully enjoyable and gratifying period in my life. Over the past ten years, I
have acquired an abundance of treasured friendships and cherished memories in addition to
knowledge of riders’ and horses’ names. For all this good fortune and to each of you who
holds a special place in my beart I send my most sincere thanks and deepest gratitude.

Whether individually or from your region as a whole, the notes of sympathy, donations to |
NATRC funds and personal contacts made during my difficult time were sincerely appreciated |
and certainly belped me weather a most terrible storm. Your kindnesses and generosity grow
more dear each time remembered.

Our organization functions as an extended family and is strong because everyone
involved is important and this is what creates our strength. This note is sent to each of you
with my utmost thanks and appreciation for being such a special part of my life as a result of

e
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the center of this extended family for so long and the opportunity to help NATRC thrive. It was
an experience and responsibility that I truly enjoyed.

I am exceedingly fortunate for baving known and been associated with each of you. 1
will miss our continued close contact. Thank you for the extraordinarily wonderful memories
that each of you belped create and which I will forever hold dear. Although I have retired as

National Secretary I will continue to serve our organization,

as time permits, and accumulate additional memories
created from a different perspective.

Recogmtlon awards nominations

Six clinics in *94

egion III has been very fortunate
Rhis year to have six successful
clinics in different areas of the
region. These clinics, besides being
financially successful, introduce potential
new riders to our sport.

One of the most recent clinics, the
Tandem Park Farms clinic, was put on by
Dee Overholt and Sue McKelvy on May
22. Fifteen riders participated. The clinic
was held on the Pony Club course at
Tandem Park and included a check-in
demonstration and various obstacles such
as an uphill, creek crossing, log and
backup. Dee says that riders already are
asking about small group instruction and if
the clinic will be held next year. The $300
profit from this clinic went to Region III.

The Boulder clinic was put on by Jill
Hicks. The Friday night session was held
at Joder Arabians and the Saturday ride
was on the Boulder Open Space trails. As
usual, this clinic was well organized and
well attended.

Thanks to all our clinic managers for
the super job they did to put on their
events and to forward their handouts to
me. Hopefully, we can assemble even
more useful clinic materials for coming
years. — Judi Tobias

| National Appreciation
Award

Name of nominee:

Now is the time to consider nominees
for the National Appreciation Award (for
years of outstanding service to NATRC)
and the Region III Appreciation Award (for
outstanding service to Region III). Last

Important information from Jill Talbot Hicks, National Board of Directors

Region I Appreciation
Award

Name of nominee:

Why I think this person has earned consideration

ear’s recipients were Nancy Kasovich,
Y P i for the NATRC National Appreciation Award:

Ruth Bourgeois and Sylvia Rogers for the

Why I think this person has earned consideration
for the Region III Appreciation Award:

National Award, and Lois Arbour for the

Region III Award. :
Please return nomination forms to me

by Nov. 1, 1994, so that they may be

presented to the national board of

directors.

Mail ASAP to: Jill Talbot Hicks, 858"

Marshall Rd., Boulder, CO 80303 (303)

494-2531

Name/address (optional):

Name/address (optional):

July/August 1994



JET Arabian Ranch, Inc.

Purebred Arabians

JET Arabian Ranch
1994 Sales List

Eleben

(Ben Bask x Elegantkeh) six-year-old pure Polish mare; bay with white star and black points; 15.0
hands. Started under saddle (ridden over 12x). Gorgeous head; fantastic mover (lots of action); superb
show ring prospect. $5,000.

Liza Tu

(Car Tu x Barliza) eight-year-old pure Polish mare; chestnut with white blaze and three white socks;
14.3 hands. A lovely mare for a woman or youth rider! Trained for show ring or pleasure. Gorgeous under
English tack (hunter-type), but will go western for trail riding. Currently has Fyre Kracher filly at her side, so
she will not be available until after 9/1/94. Mare alone is $3,500, mare with filly is $5,000.

*JET Gadom

(Pladom x Gahali) one-year-old grey half Egyptian and Russian Arabian filly. A fantastic race or
endurance prospect! A real mover! Straight legs; a willing, calm disposition. Has had lots of ground work,
i.e., trailer loading, ponied on many trail rides, taken to clinics, use to clippers, etc. A real love! $2,000.

*JET Fyrelle
(Fyre Kracher x Eleben) five-month-old bay filly with white star and three white stockings. Real
flashy! Strong, athletic mover. Ground work started. Would be an excellent long-distance prospect.  $1,500.

*JET Bon Fyre

(Fyre Kracher x Liza Tu) two-month-old chestnut filly with flaxen mane and tail . . . perfect white blaze
and two white socks. A Fyre Kracher look-alike! This little girl is a sweetie! Calm, lovable temperament and
halter broke. Ready to be molded into your dream horse! $1,500.

*Here at JET Arabian Ranch, we are a small Arabian breeding operation. Because we are very selective
and raise a small number of Arabians at one time, we are able to handle and work with our young stock on
a daily basis. All foals have had imprinting techniques done on them within hours after their birth. They are
very people friendly! If you are looking for a quality mature horse or foal to become your perfect horse,
please feel free to contact us and come visit. We may have just the right one for you!

Jill & Jeff Hicks

858 Marshall Road
Boulder, Colorado 80303
303/494-2531



REGIONAL BoARD HIGHLIGHTS

The following is an abbreviated
version of the Region III board meeting,
held May 6, 1994 at the BLM building,
Navajo Lake, NM:

Present: Janine Ancell, Laurie
Butterfield, Joyce Calhoun, Pat Jubb, Neal
McKinstry, Sue McKelvy, Tke Mosgrove,
Dee Overholt, Nancy Reinhardt, Dean
Schrader and Susie Witter. Prior meeting
minutes approved.

Old Business: Treasurer’s Report
from 1/1/94 - 5/4/94 approved. Region III
made $110 from sale of Troxel helmets,
promotion will be continued. Region III
also received $350 from Ride Book
advertising. The book was delayed
because of family health problems and
problems Sena had receiving all the
information in time. Discussion followed
about when the book should be ready and
making deadlines to advertisers. It was
decided that the priority will be to get the
books out earlier rather than try to get
more ads. Motion was made/passed to
give Sena $500 (plus expenses) for the
book, and to have it out by March 15 if
possible. The fee will come from the
Bretag account as the book is a promo-
tional item. Because of the early date, the
Anasazi ride info should go into R3
Newsletter.

Membership Report: Tke Mosgrove
reported 136 members in 1994 down 8
from last year. The membership list is
changing to a book-type
format, created by
Joyce Calhoun.

Judy Miller is
now assisting Pat
Jubb with points,
Susie Witter is no
longer doing this.
Motion made/
passed to ask
Bill and Jenny
Smith to host
the Region

III seminar to be held in Farmington, NM
in 1995. A change to the Standing Rules
was passed: #7 changed to read “Elections
of Directors shall be held and counted
prior to the last meeting of the calendar
year”. The third sentence which reads
“Ballots shall be...” will be eliminated. #1
changes as follows: Rider’s fees shall be
$4.00 (not $6.00 as shown) and $1.00 of
this shall go to the Region (not $3.00 as
shown). Sue McKelvy will make changes
and turn over to Nancy to mail with
Minutes. Neal McKinstry expressed
concern over wording in By Laws for
Article 7 Section 6 page 5 concerning
removal from membership. It appeared
only board members are given due

New Business: Sue asked for
comments about issues concerning the
southwest group and problems encoun-
tered in attending the winter meetings.
The conference call solution was agreed
upon as the best solution. One or two
people could pool resources, get a
speaker phone. The cost would be picked
up by the non-attending members to
replace travel and motel costs.

Discussion about selecting a Trails
Committee liaison to represent us, as
Region III need to take a more active role
in this area. Sue will contact Judi Tobias
who is already active with the Pikes Peak
Trails Coalition, to see if she would do it.
Motion made/passed for Region III to pay

Financial Summary

As of 5/4/94
Cash and bank accounts
Checking $ 6,370.22
Ken Burkdoll 761.70
Ruth Tyree savings 684.20
Sue Bretag savings 5,542.62
Total cash and bank accounts $ 13,358.74

process as in Article 1 Section 4. Laurie
Butterfield will ask Jeri Williams to review,
will be tabled until next meeting. Motion
was made/passed to keep Sue Bretag
account maintained at a $5,000 balance as
its purpose is non money-making
(promotional items) to keep it from
becoming depleted.

Colorado Trail Workday: Discussion
about approaching the Cavaliers Trail
Riding Club to assist in trail repairs as we
need all the help we can get. Neal said
many drains need to be fixed and he will

check with Katherine Utke. Ike will speak

to the Cavaliers.

Region III has in possession one First

Aid kit cantlebag created by Lovell
Sasser. Motion made/passed to

the $90 fee for Judi to attend the Colorado
Trail Symposium, scheduled for June 9-11.
Sue emphasized that any problems arising
with trails — BLM or Forest Service — be
brought to the attention of any board
member.

Consideration of purchasing a tent to
be used by all the rides will be researched
by Nancy Reinhardt. Size, weight, material
and ease of assembly will be checked out.
Purchase of radios tabled for another
meeting.

After speaking to Judy Jesse about
Championship Challenge Ride, Joyce
Calhoun plans to approach Kathe Hayes
about submitting a proposal. The national

Continued on page 5

purchase one more. Discus-
sion followed about the
contents. Lois Arbour said
it was lacking and needed
arm slings, some medicines
are out of date and that a
medical doctor should review it
annually. It was mentioned
that Bill Smith sell kits that
are refillable. A thank you
note was received from
Katty Wiese.

Home of “Fyre Kracher” - Polish Stallion

Jill Talbot Hicks
Jeff Hicks

JET Arabian Ranch, Inc.

For Sale, Purebred Arabians
Jor Show and Long-Distance Sports

858 Marshall Road
Boulder, CO 80303
303/494-2531
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Attention to all ride managers

... do you have

he Region 3 Newsletter is only as

good as we club members can make it.

That means all of us club members, but
especially those who put on the rides. I know it
takes tons of effort and time to put on a ride (and
you're just plain pooped when it's over) but it's worth it to
take a few short minutes afterwards to write about how wonderful
it went! Wouldn't it be nice for those who can't make it to every
single ride to pick up the newsletter and check out the ones they
missed? You know, all of us like to read the ride write-ups — it's
fun to find out about the special touches that each and every ride
has. Or who got lost. Or who got caught taking a shower in the
horse trailer. Or who made it a special ride for someone else. Or

From page 4

ReGIONAL BoARD HIGHLIGHTS

board will not take any profit from ride
and will put up front money which would
have to be reimbursed. Junior class will
be optional. Insurance should be covered
by NATRC.

@@@W

that all three copies of videos have been
located. A brief discussion of points for
P&R workers, National Convention
workers and cook’s helpers. Need to find
someone who will replace Dean as

out there. . .
)4’);} X

anything else that
makes all the rides

special and indi-
vidual and fun.

Now, to the rest of
you who have been competing or
working. If you have taken pictures at any rides you have been
to, why not share them with the rest of the region? It would be
greatly appreciated. Just identify those in the picture, who took it
and wait to see it in print in the next edition. Every photo
received is returned, unless specified otherwise. Thanks in
advance for your contributions to OUR newsletter!

— Editor Lisa

BARN SALE

FUTURE NATRC CHAMPIONS! 92 half-
Arabian dark grey gelding; excellent
conformation w/ good bone; free-moving
stride; bold yet mellow attitude. $1,500.
WSA Desert Wind: '92 Purebred rose-grey

Anyone putting on a ride needs to get
their entry to Laurie Walls for sanction
before it will go into the Ride Book. The
sanction must be issued first. An update
to ride schedule will be printed in
newsletter. Singing Hills will not go on
this year. Jim and Rete Porter may put on
a Novice only B ride near Elbert, Colo.
Dee Overholt is revamping the supply
request form. Judi Tobias communicated

Nominating committee chairman. Colo-
rado Horse Rescue will receive $200 ($100
each, east and west). Neal’s IAHA ride has
been scrapped due to location being
fenced off. Rabbit Valley location too hot
in August. Next meeting date and location
undecided.

— Prepared and submitted by Nancy
Reinbardl, Secretary.

WEeLcome New MEMBERS

Welcome new Region III/NATRC members:

gelding; type with substance; beautiful
mover with all kinds of talent; pretty and
correct for show ring, too. $1,750.

Both colts have grown up on rugged
sloped pasture and have had the best of
veterinary and farrier care. They have
been trained to load, clip and pony off
another horse. Buy colts now and we will
offer 45 days of free gentle breaking for
trail when they are ready to be started.
Negotiable prices (w/ terms) and deliveries
to NATRC/pleasure trail homes. Sena

Tom, Anita & Dottie Kabel ~ Colo. Springs, CO Sandra Claypool  Dulce, NM Fitzpatrick (505) 783-4347.

Dawn Bilyeu Colo. Springs, CO Margaret Redle ~ Aurora, CO o )

Mikey Furrer Pueblo West, CO Jayne C. Terrel  Conifer, CO FROST SADDLE, original owner, like new.
Beverly Franklin Danville, VA Laura Titus Denver, CO 14" double-padded seat, with breast strap,

Lakewood, CO
Critchell, CO

Arthur Foery
Howard Haxel

Woodland Park, CO

Mariah Pavlica
Susan LaRue

$700. (303) 433-8006, Denver.

Welcome new NATRC but not yet Region IIl members:
Tina Adamic Canyon City, CO
Kathy Ridley Littleton, CO
George Pierce Louisville, CO
Lauren & Heidi Grimditch ~ Boulder, CO
Sharon Holder Elizabeth, CO
Cecil Hammonds Black Forest, CO
Jodie Peterson, DVM Durango, CO
Terry Jurgens Longmont, CO
Carolyn Martin Norwood, CO
Carol Stone Colo. Springs, CO *

Farmington, NM

" NOTE !

00

Next Newsletter
DEADLINE

b is

##" SEPTEMBER 15, 1994
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Anasazi B Ride - April 16, 1994
Sweepstakes:

Open: Bar Alibi/Terri Roberts

Novice: AH Roulette/Carol Thompson

Open Heavyweight:

1/5 Lady’s Charlie B/S. Echols

2/1 Lady’s E Fancy/J. Bengfort

3/3 June's Lucky Mac/J. Smith

4/6 Dutchess’ Royal Duke/B. Smith
5/2 SA Boomer/L. Smith

6/4 Halcyon Hurricane/T. Bengfort

Open Lightweight:

1/1 Bar Alibi/T. Roberts

2/2 Par Torpedo/P. Embree

3/4 Binzi/J. Powell

4/3 Sundance Zeus/L. Greenhaus

Open Junior:
1/1 Fill My Shoes/S. Reed
2/2 Mandy/C. Jones

Novice Heavyweight:

1/1 HCC Valentine/R. Rinehart

2/ Jet Punch/F. Hudson

3/4 RA Kareem/L. Clark

4/3 Szed Volpe/D. Clark

5/2 Kim Rheannon/R. Santistevan
6/ Jet Threat/K. Hudson

/5 Judith Stanley

/6 Larry Clark

Novice Lightweight:

1/3 AH Roulette/C. Thompson
2/2 High Justice Ash/S. Camrud
3/5 Shandy/P. Komorowski

4/1 Taffy/G. Daves

5/4 Prestigous/V. Gilfillan
Novice Junior:

1/2 Kat Ballou/S. Alsup

2/1 Kall Girl/D. Archuleta
Competitive Pleasure:

1/4 That's Boss/V. Rinehart

2/1 Flicka's True Image/P. McCoy
3/2 Jicarilla Moonshine/S. Claypool

4/3 Montoya Olympia/C. Reed
5/5 Texas Cruize/K. Alsup

VDDV DDID
Nominations sought

Dean Schrader will be retiring as a
Region 11T National BOD member this
year. Thank you Dean for all your hard
work and input you have offered to
NATRC over the past three years.

Candidates for a new representative
are being accepted. Contact Jill Talbot
Hicks, (303) 494-2531, for application
forms or if you have suggestions for a
nominee. — Jill Talbot Hicks

Region Three Newsletter

Rabbit Valley - April 23-24, 1994
Sweepstakes:

Open: Brown R Seayn/Kathy Morris
Novice: Foxton Bon Bon Belle/Tracie Scarlett

Open Heavyweight:

1/4 June's Lucky Mac/J. Smith

2/5 Dutchess' Royal Duke/B. Smith
3/2 Lady's E Fancy/J. Benfort

4/1 Hahn’s Diamond Rose/L. Keckler
5/6 Miss Intrigoloa/D. Nepa

6/ Ali Khai Morafic/C. McPhetrige
/3 G. DeBoer

Open Lightweight:

1/4 Brown R Seayn/K. Morris
2/2 Par Torpedo/P. Embree
3/3 Brown R Dawud/J. Mason
4/1 Bar Alibi/T. Roberts

5/ Shal Shadow/J. Thomas
6/6 Samson/L. Werner

/5 Liz Greenhaus

Open Junior:
1/1 Cognac Freckles Legs/P. Uney
2/2 Rashana/E. Martin

Novice Heavyweight:

1/ Jet/M. Furey

2/5 Two/B. Olson

3/2 Kim Rheannon/R. Santistevan
4/1 Beaver Sun/S. Nelson

5/3 Full Speed’s Star/G. Latham
6/4 Lena's Little Freck/L. Spor

/6. Brenda Stewart-Smith

Novice Lightweight:

1/2 Foxton Bon Bon Belle/T. Scarlett
2/3 Chali/C. Martin

3/1 Foxton Bandido/S. Eckel

4/4 Lady Bugs Ticket/M. Spor-Rummel
5/5 Sparky/B. Nelson

Novice Junior:

1/3 Resort Valley Riga/B. Eckel
2/1 Princess of Dance/M. Dines
3/2 Ginpressive/A. McKeever
4/4 Red/K. McCollum

Competitive Pleasure:

1/ CT Morency/M. Olson

2/2 Just a Thriller/A. Rubenstein

3/4 Tamaron LaCe/P. McCoy

4/5 Rocky Top/K. Fricke

5/ Aces Gran Brisa/T. Adamic

6/ Sun’s Dakota Parader/L. Whiting
11 Jeffrey Wagner

/3 Jill Talbot Hicks

/6  Carol Beumer

RIDE MANAGERS!
Don't forget

to send your ride write-ups,

photos, etc. by Sept. 15!

OFFICIAL RIDE RESULTS

Navajo Lake - May 7-8, 1994
Sweepstakes:

Open: Schar Royal/Neal McKinstry
Novice: Foxton Bandido/Sherry Eckel

Open Heavyweight:

1/1 Schar Royal/N. McKinstry

2/ Lady’s Charlie B/T. Ancell

3/ Raf's Rainbow/D. Schrader

4/5 June’s Lucky Mac/J. Smith

5/2 Hahn's Diamond Rose/L. Keckler
6/3 Lady's E Fancy/J. Bengfort

/4 George DeBoer

/6 Lon E. Smith

Open Lightweight:

1/4 Brown R Dawud/J. Mason

2/3 Par Torpedo/P. Embree

3/ SA High Command/D. Arthur

4/ Kai Callisto/S. McKelvy

5/5 Drummer's Red Warrior/D. Pernicka
6/2 Independance Dai/S. Fitzpatrick

/1 Terri Roberts

/6 Liz Greenhaus

Open Junior:
1/2 Cognac Freckles Legs/P. Uney
2/1 Mandy/C. Jones

Novice Heavyweight:

1/4 Jet Punch/F. Hudson

2/2 RA Kareem/L. Clark

3/ Jet/M. Furey

4/3 Prestigous/J. Stanley

5/ Zane's Okie Diamond/B. Ferris
6/5 Mountain/D. Eggebraten

/1 Mary Ellen Keckler

/6 Robert Santistevan

Novice Lightweight:

1/3 Foxton Bandido/S. Eckel

2/6 High Justice Ash/S. Camrud

3/2 Taffy/G. Daves

4/ Magic Honey Girl/C. Eggebraten
5/ Liberty Lady Anne/J. Wheeldon
6/4 Amber/L. Watson

/1 Tracie Scarlett

/5 Carol Thompson

Novice Junior:

1/2 Resort Valley Riga/B. Eckel
2/1 Kall Girl/D. Archuleta

3/4 Kat Ballou/S. Alsup

4/5 Texas Cruize/l. Esquibel
5/3 Jet Threat/F. Hudson

Competitive Pleasure:

1/ Boxcar's Draffma/D. Overholt

2/1 Rockin’s EZ Red/S. Ancell

3/2 Montoya Olympia/C. Cumberworth
4/4 Quezara/C. Cumberworth

5/3 Brown R MrBit/A. LeSatz

6/5 Mariah/E. Boutte

/6 Nancy Reinhardt




Deluxe English Cantle Bags People Slicker
Price: $55 Slicker only $105
Shipping/insurance $4 Slicker/Hood $120

. %1\‘ Slicker/Hood/Stuff Sack $110
Collapsible Buckets ‘ Detachable Cape $40
Price: $13  Shipping/insurance $8

. » Aussie Style $205
Shipping/insurance $3 Shipping/insurance for Aussie $10

Pommel/Wither Bag Troxel EQ Helmets

B I

ng /gr;l);?gsb ottles $70 Lightest equestrian helmet available

Bag/2 water bottles/snap on Cool and comfortable — 7 air vents
heart monitor pocket $80 Washable flo-thru mesh headliner

R Comfortable quick release strap
Shipping/insurance $4 \ Sizing pads for a custom fit
Removable visor

Haunch Heater \(( )

. Available in black or white : i
Price: $55 i 2-year limited warranty Ty
with removable Polar Plus lining $105 Lifetime Impact Replacement Policy
Shipping/insurance $5

Price: $55 each (4 or more -$AVE!) Call mel ¥

Shipping/insurance $4
O V E L L Sizes:
s EQ Small Head circumference of 19.5" - 21.5"
Box 243, 647 “R” Road EQ Medium Head circumference of 20.5" - 22.5"

Mack, CO 81525-9724 EQLarge  Head circumference of 22" - 23.5"
(303) 858-7323 Write for free catalog
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Region III renewal/newsletter subscription
If you haven’t renewed your Region III membership, the cutoff date for receiving the Region 3 Newsletter will be June 1 of the same
year. National members will only receive two complementary newsletters until they join Region III.

Eligibility for Region III year-end awards

All national NATRC members who are dues-paying members to Region III NATRC are eligible for regional placings and awards.
Requirements: Open horses and riders must enter three (3) rides per season and accumulate a minimum of 30 points to be eligible for
year-end placings. Open horses and riders will be eligible for the Ruth Tyree High Average Horsemanship and Ken Burkdoll Combined
High Average Horse/Rider awards if they enter a minimum of six (6) regional rides. All rides started will be counted.

Competitive Pleasure horses and riders must enter two (2) rides per season and accumulate a minimum of 20 points to be eligible for year-
end placings. Competitive Pleasure horses and riders will be eligible to compete for the High Average Combined Horse/Rider award but
must enter a minimum of four (4) rides per season. The top horse in Competitive Pleasure shall be considered as a sweepstakes horse
within the class and shall receive 2 additional points as done in the Open and Novice divisions. Novice horses and riders must enter two
(2) rides per season and accumulate a minimum of 12 points to be eligible for year-end awards. Horses and riders receive 4 points for
ride completion and a sweepstakes horse receives 2 points (18).

Memo to ride managers
Rides are requested to send the results of a ride to national within two weeks after the ride. Region III rider fees should be sent at the
same time to the point chairman.

Verification of points and mileage

The point secretary keeps all Region III members’ points and mileage each year. You are welcome to verify your points with the chairman
by Oct. 15 of the current year, otherwise you must accept the points as calculated by the point secretary. Region III NATRC members who
have not renewed their memberships by Mar. 1 of each year will have to pay an additional $15 secretarial fee if they wish to have either
their horse or rider points and mileage recorded. Contact Pat Jubb, 3455 Hartsock Lane, Colorado Springs, CO 80917, (719) 574-8522.

Breed award eligibility )
To be eligible for breed awards at each ride, you must send in a copy of your horse’s registration papers with the ride entry. This copy
will be returned to you the day of the ride.

Computerized membership mailing labels offered

Joyce Calhoun is in charge of computerization of membership for Region III. She takes care of the mailing labels for the Region 3 Newslet-
ter and provides labels for ride chairs and clinic organizers. These lists offer much information and can be categorized by districts, zip
codes and include people who have ridden in the past two years. They can be helpful to solicit participants for all Region III NATRC
events. Note to ride managers: Submit requests for rider lists with ample time for Joyce to prepare them, not at last minute, please! The
fee is $5. Contact Joyce Calhoun at 761'W. El Portal, Pueblo West, CO 81007 (719) 547-3152.

When paying for newsletter advertising or mailing labels . . .
When you use Joyce Calhoun’s services for mailing labels, or if you are paying for an ad in the Region 3 Newsletter, please make your
check out to NATRC/Region III.

Ride critiques in Region III ;
Region III will benefit when you take the time to fill out and return the ride critique form included in the rider’s packet, thank you.
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NATRC Membership Application

NATRC offers six membership plans (check membership plan desired):

U 1. FAMILY membership ($35 per year) Household of one or two aduits and children (one vote)
] 2. SENIOR membership ($30 per year) Single adult member (one vote)

(J 3.JUNIOR membership ($20 per year) Single junior member under age 18 (no vote)

(] 4. ASSOCIATE membership ($45 per year) Equine-related groups or businesses (no vote)

(J 5. SINGLE lifetime membership ($250) Any person of any age (one vote)

(6. FAMILY lifetime membership ($350) Household of one or two adults and children (two votes)

Membership is for twelve months from date of receipt

All NATRC memberships include: rule book, membership cards, club patch, ride schedule, newsletters and eligibility to compete for
NATRC annual high score awards and championships plus rider and horse mileage awards and reduced ride entry fees.
PLEASE LIST ALL FAMILY MEMBERS

Name(s)
Street City, State, Zip
Phone ( ) Birthdate of junior(s) $ enclosed
NATRC Specialties* NATRC Manuals* Contributions to NATRC are tax
Q Lapel Pin $3.00 Q Rule Book (incl. w membership) $2.00  deductible. If you wish to show your
Q Patch (incl. w membership) $1.75 Q Judge’s Manual $5.00  added support by contribution to our
Q Poster $1.00 Q Rider’'s Manual $4.00 Foundation, Awards, Student Loan or
Q 10" Decal $2.00 Q Management Manual $4.00  General Funds, please increase the
Q 4" Decal 2 for $1.50 (plus P&H 1-3 manuals) amount of your payment and direct
Q Bumper Stickers $1.50 how you wish it to be used.

2 for $2.75; 3 or more $1.25 ea. NATRC Videos* Q $10 Q $25 Q Othe
QO Hat  $4.50 + $2 P&H 15 hats Q Vet Judge Video $20.00 ¥ $ e
O Jacket $30.00 + $3 P&H 0 Horsemanship Video $20.00 How did you learn about NATRC?
Size 0 S34-36 0O M38-40 0 L42-44 0O XL46-48 QO Both videos $35.00

* All prices subject to change without notice, any item may be purchased without membership
Make checks payable to NATRC (U.S. funds only) and mail to I3 s T ;
NATRC, P.O. Box 338, Sedalia, CO 80135-0338 Phone: (303) 688-2292 L R

Colorado residents please add 3.5% sales tax for manuals and specialties. 2-94/REG 3

REGION THREE NEWSLETTER
North American Trail Ride Conference, Region III
Iris Mosgrove

10590 Egerton Rd.
Colorado Springs, CO 80908

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED
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